
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 27, 2009 
 
 
Marin County Board of Supervisors 
3501 Civic Center Drive 
San Rafael, CA 94903 
 
SUBJECT:  Temporary transfer of vehicle and equipment comprised of one 2008 
HME/Ahrens-Fox Type I Fire Engine and related equipment from the State of California 
Office of Emergency Services to the Marin County Fire Department. 
 
Dear Supervisors: 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  Approval of temporary transfer of vehicle and equipment 
comprised of one 2008 HME/Ahrens-Fox Type I Fire Engine and related equipment from 
the State of California Office of Emergency Services to the Marin County Fire 
Department. 
 
SUMMARY:  The Marin County Fire Department requests the Board to approve the 
temporary transfer of a 2008 HME/Ahrens-Fox Type I Fire Engine and related equipment 
from the State of California Office of Emergency Services.  This vehicle is identified by 
OES vehicle designation 350, license number 1276906, and vehicle identification 
number 44KFT53909WZ21343.  The vehicle is valued at $309,000 and the related 
equipment is valued at $31,000.  The Marin County Fire Department will be responsible 
for the storing, maintenance and staffing of the vehicle.  Funding for any related 
expenses less than $100 will be covered by the Marin County Fire Department, all 
expenses exceeding $100 will be the responsibility of the State.  Personnel assigned to 
this vehicle have already been trained to meet standard requirements and future training 
that will be provided to maintain their skills is incorporated into the Department’s budget.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  None.  No additional Full Time Employee (FTE) positions will be 
required to staff this engine and any personnel costs related to sending this resource to 
incidents as part of the California Fire Assistance Agreement will be recovered from the 
State.  A fuel card has been provided to the Department by the State. 
 
REVIEWED BY: 
   [    ]  Auditor-Controller [ X ]  N/A 
   [ X ]  County Counsel  [    ]  N/A 
   [ X ]  Risk Management [    ]  N/A 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Kenneth Massucco 
Fire Chief 
 
Attachment 


